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TO:    Chief Karl Jegeris  

FROM:    Lt. Cathy Bock  

DATE:     5-8-16   

SUBJECT:  2018 Additional Vehicle Purchases 

The IACP has awarded the Rapid City Police Department a grant to stand up a Quality of Life Unit 
starting April 1, 2018.  The work will require this unit to have unmarked vehicles.  I contacted the State 
bid dealers and asked if they had State bid vehicles available for this purchase on the lot, and they all 
stated they did not.  I contacted Billion Auto in Sioux Falls and they stated they had two that would work 
for our purpose.    

On 04-05-18, Unit 138 was hit in an intersection by a subject who ran a red light.  The vehicle which hit 
us was not insured and our vehicle was totaled.  I contacted McKie Ford and they agreed to meet state 
bid pricing for a replacement vehicle.   

Quantity Vehicle(s) to Purchase      Cost 
1  Ram 1500 Truck   @ $31,993 each  $31,993 
1  Dodge Caravan   @ $23,338 each  $23,338  
1  Patrol Ford Interceptor SUV @ $33,907 each  $33,907 
                    Total Cost     $89,238 
  

  


